
27th September 2024

● Victorious Cross Country runners
● What’s alive, dead, never alive?
● Harvest festival info
● Uniform update



Dear Families,

I don’t know about you but this week has simply flown by. It has been a week of 
firsts in our school. First week for me as the official ‘boss’, first full week for our 
lovely Reception cohort and the first time Mr Edwards has had to cook ALL the 
meals at home because I’ve been so busy!

With the theme of ‘firsts’ can I set you a challenge? We have noticed over the last 
week an increase in the number of families who are arriving late in the morning. 
Believe me I know first hand how hard it is to leave the house on time, making sure 
everyone is ready and equipped for the day. However, I also see how unsettling 



  it is for the pupils who arrive after the close of registration (8.48am). This can have 
a major impact on their day if they arrive in class late when everyone is already busy 
completing their daily tasks. Maybe being one of the first to arrive could help your 
child feel more settled and ready for the day ahead?

This week we will be recirculating the Autumn Term Dates having added a few 
additional days onto the calendar. Please also note that due to timetabling 
complications the Parents’ Evening later consultations are now on the first evening 
rather than the second.

Wednesday 23rd October- 5-7pm & Thursday 24th October 3.30-6pm.

Have a wonderful weekend when it finally arrives.

Mrs Edwards :)



What aspirations does 
your child have?

This little girl on the left attended 
Cavalry (Cavalry Barn, as it was 
then) and loved coming to school 
in her smart coat! She loved her 
school, worked hard and had big 
dreams for her future. Here she is 
today… our Headteacher! 

A timely reminder for all of     
the Cavalry family that the 
only limits are the ones you
set yourself! 



In our science lessons we have been 
learning about living things. 

We started the unit by looking for things 
that were living, dead or never alive. 

We then talked about why we classified 
them the way we did.

Year 2



Year 5

In Art, we have been learning 
how to draw one point 
perspective.

We then used this knowledge 
to create street scenes from 
Victorian times, incorporating 
the workhouse and shops. 

Mrs Nosworthy would be 
proud!



Word Wizards:
This week the classes with the 
most ‘accurate quizzes’ in Y4/5/6 
were:

Class 9  - 85%
Class 12 - 86%
Class 14  - 85% Fred says well done 

Miss Deek’s phonics 
group. You are 
working so hard to 
use your fred fingers 
to spell!  

Miss Boyd says:
I really enjoyed reading 
‘Words and Your Heart’ 
by Kate Jane Neal last 
week.
It’s a lovely story about 
the impact our words 
can have on other 
people, and it 
reminded me about the 
importance of always 
being kind!

Mrs Megicks 
recommends ‘The 
Colour Monster’ by 
Anna Llenas. A 
story connecting 
colours with 
moods. 



We are aiming for 97% attendance. 

This week, our classes with the 
highest attendance are…
KS1 - Class 2  98.28%
KS2   Class 8   98.21%

WELL DONE



Cross Country Winners @ WSG

Last Friday saw a thirty-strong team of Year 4, 5 and 6 athletes 
head over to Wisbech Grammar School for an inter-school cross 
country running competition.
The course was a long lap around the extensive rugby pitches, each 
year group running further than the one before.
All of the Cavalry runners completed their races, demonstrating 
their resilience and determination and earning them each a 
medal…and apparently, just as excitingly, a hotdog.
We also had winners in three of the  six races with Megan leading 
home the Year 3 girls; William winning with an impressive lead for 
the Year 5 boys and a race-long, two-way battle between Jake and 
Alfie was decided in Jake’s favour in the final sprint.
Great sportsmanship was shown by the team, who cheered home 
all the competitors and represented the school in a very positive 
light throughout.



An update from our PTFA…
Thank you to those who took the time on 
Monday to attend our PTFA Meet and 
Greet. It was lovely to see a few new faces 
too! 
For those who were unable to attend you 
can find a link to the information shared at 
the meeting opposite. 

We are still sending out a heartfelt plea for 
new members to join our PTFA, we can’t 
continue much longer without more 
support from parents/carers.

Our next meeting is on November 11th at 
5.15pm.

To see the full information from the 
meeting click here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ZmHcUdgKyThyYdIlCoF9E9wqfgqp5lNF/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=109954290861295706103&rtpof=true&sd=true


You could help raise money whilst you shop…



 Harvest festival
On Monday 7th October we will be holding our annual harvest assembly.  This year our assembly will be 
linked to the theme of ‘Being thankful’.

Once again we will be collecting food as part of our harvest celebrations and this will be donated to the 
foodbank at the end of the assembly.  We will be talking to the children about the importance of food banks 
and the way they are there to help people around us at a time of need.  We therefore welcome donations of 
food during the coming days and these will be collected in classrooms and displayed on Monday 7th for the 
children to see.  We do hope that the nursery children will also join in with this collection.

The food bank has told us that they would particularly welcome donations of longlife milk, biscuits, tinned 
tomatoes, any cooking jar sauces, tinned fruit, tinned meat, rice pudding, custard, long grain rice and 
tinned spaghetti.  All items must have a shelf life of three months and they are unable to accept items in 

dented or damaged packaging.  
We really do appreciate your support with this and look forward to making this a wonderful harvest 
assembly and the best collection yet! You can bring in your donations of food during the week of 30th 
September.



Our uniform…
Our uniform proudly shows that we are members 
of Cavalry School. We have noticed standards 
dropping with regards to school uniform for a little 
while now but we know you’ll all work with us to 
ensure every pupil is wearing the correct uniform 
every day, upholding the smart Cavalry 
appearance and pride we have in ourselves. 

Not sure what’s needed? Check here

Why do we wear a uniform?

Please support us to have a school 
where children proudly wear the 
Cavalry uniform.

https://www.cavalry.cambs.sch.uk/web/uniform/222410


Harvest festival - 7th October

School Photographs - 15th October

Halloween Disco - Thurs 17th 
October KS1 5-6pm, KS2 
6.15-7.15pm

Reception Book Look - 23rd Oct 
3.30-4pm

Parent’s Evening - 23rd Oct (5-7pm) 
and 24th Oct (3.30-6pm)

Half term - October 28- Nov 1st 

PTFA meeting - Nov 11th 5.15pm



Contact us:

Cavalry Primary School
Cavalry Drive
March
Cambridgeshire
PE15 9EQ

office@cavalryprimary.org

Tel: 01354 652814

 

Cavalry 
Website

mailto:office@cavalryprimary.org

